
   DECEMBER 2020  
Dear Faithful Supporters, 

“Trust in the LORD with all thine heart; and lean not unto thine own understanding. In all   
 thy ways acknowledge him, and he shall direct thy paths.” Proverbs 3:5-6

 
I am so thankful that no matter what is going on the world around me that I can trust in the Lord and He will guide 
me. This year has been a difficult one, but God has still blessed the ministry here in South Africa. Work at the Little 
Fish Ministries property has begun with an addition to the cottage that is currently on the property. This cottage 
will eventually house abandoned children. 

It is also with great excitement that I would like to 
introduce you to the the newest members of the Little Fish 
Ministry Team—Matthew and Courtney Womack and their 
three children. Please be praying for this family as they start 
the deputation process to join us in helping the abandoned 
children in South Africa. If interested in learning about the 
other members of the Little Fish Ministry Team or would just 
like to know more about what God has called us to do here in 
South Africa, please visit our website: https://littlefishministries.org.

What a privilege and a blessing it has been to get to know the people of Abundant Life Baptist Church over the last 
year. While we have not been able to meet in person since March, the Lord has allowed us to continue meeting 
through Zoom. What a great blessing it is to see our church family grow even during the pandemic. Please continue 
to pray for this new church plant and for the safe and speedy return of the Bergey family to South Africa. 

I would ask that you please pray for me as I will be leaving for the USA on 
Christmas Day to help my parents for a couple of months.  A couple of weeks 
ago my dad had an accident while hunting in the woods and broke his leg. He 
has had 2 surgeries to repair the injuries and then recently was in the hospital 
with blood clots on both lungs. His health is improving, but there is still a 
lengthy and difficult recovery ahead. 

I would like to thank you for your prayers for my foot surgery in September. 
The surgery and recovery have gone quite well. I am not quite 3 months out and 
already back to fairly normal. Right before my surgery the Lord opened up a 
cottage for me to move in that is right across the street from the Little Fish 
Ministry property. What a blessing it is to live on a farm that is within walking 
distance of the property. 

Thank you to all who have given towards the LFM clinic and nurse housing. As of right now, the Lord has brought 
in just a little over $10,000. A total of $50,000 needs to be raised for this project. Most abandoned children that 
come into our care will need immediate medical attention, and often ongoing care, so the need for building a     
medical clinic is imperative! Please help meet this need by August 2021. To be a part of this project you can do so 
online at https://dbmi.org/give/ or  Daystar Baptist Missions P.O. Box 1193 Barboursville, WV, 25504.           
(Designate to Hannah Bennett SA Clinic Building Fund).
                   Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

                     Hannah Bennett

Prayer Requests
*Travel to the US & back

*Abundant Life Baptist Church 
*My dad’s recovery 

*LFM team on deputation
*Bergey’s return to SA

PRAISES:  
*Foot surgery & recovery 
*Church growth during 

pandemic 
*Provision of housing

HANNAH BENNETT MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  

“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

     Contact Info: PO Box #24318, Baywest Mall,  Port Elizabeth, SA 6034 Email: h.bennett@dbmi.org 
Little Fish Ministries: https://littlefishministries.org 

Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV (www.dbmi.org)
Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church Coudersport, PA
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